St Catherine's Ringshall Parochial Church Council

Broad View Farm Lower Farm Road Ringshall IP14 2JF Tigh Beag Lower Farm Road Ringshall Nr Stowmarket Suffolk IP14 2JE

24 February 2022

Dear Lacey,

In relation to your recent letter of 8 February 2022, regarding the use of the Parish Council grant, I can confirm that £500 goes towards the upkeep of the graveyard, specifically the cutting of the grass.

The balance of £600 goes primarily towards the cost of insuring the building, but still does not cover the whole cost. In the current climate, our income has been severely restricted, but to survive, this expense is still essential and unavoidable. Without such assistance this community building could be in jeopardy. We are most grateful,

Yours sincerely

David Higgins

Treasurer

Ringshall Parochial Church Council

Highfield House, Lower Farm Road, Ringshall, Nr. Stowmarket, Suffolk IP14 2JE Tel: 01473 658936

The Chairman Ringshall Parish Couried

12 March 2022

Dear Chris,

Orce again I am asking the Council to Consider giving a grant to the Ringshall Village Hall.

Your support has enabled the Hall to continue for the benefit of the residents for many years.

Yours sincerely

Mills. M. J. WILLS

HON. TREAS.